
 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

OF THE TOWN COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF SOUTH HILL, VIRGINIA 

CONCERNING ORDINANCE AMENDMENTS REGARDING RIGHT-OF-WAY 

PERMIT PROCESS 

 

Notice is hereby given to all interested persons that the Town Council of the Town of South Hill, 

Virginia (the “Town”) will conduct a public hearing at the meeting of Town Council to be held on 

October 14, 2025 at 7:00 p.m., or as soon thereafter as the matter may be called on the agenda. 

The meeting will be held at the Town Council meeting room in the temporary South Hill Town 

Hall located at 111 E. Danville Street, South Hill, Virginia 23970 with the purpose of receiving 

public comment on amendments to the Town Code regarding the implementation of a right-of-

way permit process.  

 

Interested persons may appear at such time and place and present their views whether orally or in 

writing or submit written comments prior to the hearing. The Town Council may set time limits 

on speakers and other rules and procedures for the conduct of this public hearing. At the conclusion 

of the public hearing, or at a subsequent meeting of Town Council, Town Council may adopt an 

ordinance incorporating such amendments to the Town Code.  

 

A copy of the full text of the ordinance amendments is on file in the office of the Town Manager 

located in the temporary South Hill Town Hall located at 111 E. Danville Street, South Hill, 

Virginia 23970 and is available for public inspection during normal business hours. For additional 

information, please contact Town Manager Keli Reekes, at 434-447-3191 or at 111 E. Danville 

Street, South Hill, Virginia 23970, Monday through Friday, 8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  

 

 

 

 


